Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents

November  13, 2012
Officers in attendance:  Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris

Attending:  Karen Saltzman, Glenn Bryant, Pia Durkin, Heather Whitehead, Melissa Grey
Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm

Review of last month’s minutes took place.  They were accepted.

The floor was turned over to Dr. Durkin.  A copy of the handout that was discussed is attached.  Dr. Durkin noted Brennan is a Level 1 school that had a target of 75 but achieved a 95 score.  Every grade level in middle school is a MCAS grade.  The middle grade students need the preparation to meet the standards being set at the high school.  There are quite a few A/P classes now offered which will help with the transition into college.

Principal’s Report:  Mrs. Saltzman reviewed the attached handout regarding the MCAS results for Brennan.
A recommendation for Rose Larson to be on the school council was unanimously approved. Rose has been official voted in.  Congratulations!

Turkey Raffle: Heather Whitehead reminded everyone the raffle will take place Friday November 16th.  The turkey baskets themselves need to be assembled and some additional items need to be purchased.

The Student Council will be selling chips and water during the event.

Lisa Ramos reported 2 boxes were lost from the Fall Fundraisers, she is investigating.

Box Tops: $590.00 was raised, thanks to Rose Larson for taking over this task.

November 14th will be the next day for Hong Kong Treasures fundraising effort.  This is a make up date for October 29th (Hurricane Sandy).

Meeting Adjourned at 7:45pm

Respectfully Submitted, Mary Morris
